
MEDICAL COMMITTEE 

ANNUAL REPORT 

Paris, France - 11th November 2011 

Dear President, Dear  

 

General Secretary, 

Colleagues, 

On behalf of the Medical Committee consisting of: Dr Richard Herrich (USA), Dr Michael Irani 

(GBR), Dr Carmello Ciotta (ITA), Dr Jaroslaw Krywanski (POL), Dr Dogan Atlihan (TUR), Dr 

Ip Wing Yuk (HKG), Dr Asgar Shahabi (IRI), Dr Maria Dolores Rubio (ESP), Dr Jose M Cistari 

(ARG), Dr Lisimoni Kami (TGA) its my honour to present to you the working of the Committee 

for 2011 activities. 

Medical Committee met in Penang, Malaysia on 26th June 2011. 

MC gave information to delegates about ADAMS. The ADAMS has been used very well in the 

weightlifting family. 

MC prepared “List of minimum requirements of medical facilities for IWF events” and gives 

information to host countries. 

MC gave information about “Draft 2012 WADA Prohibited List” to delegates. 

MC gave information “Health benefits of weightlifting” to delegates. 

MC discussed again “Gender testing for female athletes”. 

MC gave information about “Acute Pain Management with Weightlifting Injuries”. 

MC members actively participated World Anti-Doping Congress which was be held in Istanbul in 

March. 

As a Chairman of the MC I highly appreciate the efforts and contribution made by MC Members. 

I and the MC Members wish that Dr. Shahabi gets well soon since he has devoted his life to World 

Weightlifting. 

Regards, 

Dr Hasan AKKUS 

MC Chairman  


